Item No 6(a)

COUNCIL MEETING, 27th November 2013
CABINET, 7th October 2013 

67 COUNCIL TAX DISCOUNTS AND EMPTY PROPERTY PREMIUM


Councillor B Collins, Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member with responsibility for Economy and Environment, presented a written report of the Director, Economy and Environment and the Director, Communities and Business Change seeking consideration to the Council’s arrangements with regard to the Council Tax discounts and empty property premium in order to assist the housing market and the collection of Council Tax and the delivery of the Council’s empty homes strategy.  The Local Government Finance Act 2012 enabled technical changes to be made to the Council Tax system, particularly in relation to empty properties.  The Council had already agreed some changes which were implemented in April 2013, and the report set out proposals to fine tune those changes by introducing limited discretionary discounts, an empty homes “premium” charge, and temporary relief for victims of flood and fire.  The report provided background information to the proposal, provided details of the options considered and consultation which had been undertaken, and set out the financial implications involved.  The introduction on empty homes premiums would send a clear message to owners of properties empty for more than two years and that the Council was serious in its efforts to bring empty homes back into use.

Councillor Thompson attended the meeting and asked if a discretionary exemption from Council Tax could be considered for all natural disasters.  In response Councillor B Collins, advised that this could be considered as part of the scheme in the future. 

* RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that from 1st April 2014:

(a) where domestic properties have been empty for more than 2 years then a Council Tax Charge of 100% plus an additional empty homes premium of 50% will be applied;

(b) an incentive, payable to new owners who bring long term empty properties back into use be introduced as detailed in paragraph 4.4. of the Director, Economy and Environment and Director, Communities and Business Change written report;

(c) a temporary 30 day exemption from Council Tax be introduced for all property owners when properties become empty; and

(d) a temporary exemption for 6 months from Council Tax be introduced for victims of flooding and fire as detailed in paragraph 6.2 of the Director, Economy and Environment and Director, Communities and Business Change written report.

